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          WETHERDEN PARISH COUNCIL
         
       Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20th June 2022



     

Present: 
Cllr Duncan Perry, Cllr Andy Lewis, Cllr Richard Thurman    

Christine Mason – Clerk 


District Cllr Keith Welham, Cllr Rachel Eburne, County Cllr Andrew Stringer                and seven members of the public
2022/20
Apologies for absence


Cllr Stephanie Hensley, Cllr Stacey Lascelles.
2022/21
Declarations of Interest


None declared.

2022/22
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting 

Item 2022/08 should read: Wetherden Parish Council has no comments to make either way on this application. The amended minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 4th May 2022 were then approved and signed as a true record.        
2022/23
District Councillor Rachel Eburne’s report

Report was previously circulated, and contents noted. Topics included the proposals from the National Grid for new 50m overhead cables from Norwich to Tilbury as part of the East Anglia Green project serving off shore windfarms. The consultation closed on the 6th June. New leisure facilities off Chiltern Way is expected to be approved at the MSDC Full Council meeting on Thursday. Applications for locality funding is now open towards the cost of any new projects, fencing for the play area was suggested. Cllr Eburne offered to check on the progress of the Parish Council’s CIL submission for new playground equipment. 
2022/24
County Councillor Andrew Stringer’s report including public participation

Report was previously circulated, and contents noted. Currently, all Suffolk rivers have been reported by the Environment Agency to have failed government standards.  An increase in pollution comes from a rise in sewage discharges and chemicals used in agriculture that run into waterways. The motion for commitment towards improving the quality of rivers in Suffolk, investigating what more can be done to enhance waterways and increase engagement and support with farmers and environmental groups was unanimously passed at the recent Full Council meeting; owing to high costs from the present contractor for maintaining Suffolk Highways, a petition has been set up demanding SCC produces an in-house bid for the new Suffolk Highways contract; the recent level of increased traffic coming through         the village, particularly HGVs, when the A14 is closed is having a detrimental impact on local residents and properties. A workable scheme/protocol involving all agencies should be in place when this occurs. Feedback on this matter to Cllr Stringer. In relation to essential deep rut repairs on Hill Road,  a Highways engineer will be attending the site on 6th July; although agreed in November, the speed limit reduction from 60mph to 40mph between Wetherden and Elmswell has yet to be carried out.

Agenda item 15 was now heard.


Update on Footpath 51: Subsequent to Cllr Perry’s informal conversation with the landowner, a response has been received from managing agent Lacy, Scott & Knight stating ‘that as owners of the track, the Rand family are entitled to make use of it as they think fit and would have the right to pass over it as many times as suits them. Additionally, they would be entitled to permit their tenants and their servants to make use of it on a similar basis. If the number of movements up and down the lane are restricted, it would soon become expected as the norm in perpetuity’.

Agenda item 13 was now heard.

Update on village survey: A total of 54 responses have been received. Of that, 36 responses were in favour of dogs being allowed on the playing field in some way. Of the 36 who want the ban to be lifted, 17 presented their reasons in feedback via the online form (16) and via email (1). The percentage giving feedback, together with the tone of the messages,  suggests that those wanting the ban to remain to remain, whilst in the minority, are very much the impassioned group who will be very upset if the rules are changed. Going forward, advice to be sought from SALC on the legal steps to be taken if the current byelaw needs to be altered. Results of the survey to be published on the Wetherden Facebook page. 
2022/25
Clerk’s report

Currently in the process of preparing the final paperwork for the internal auditor; email received confirming the Wetherden fireworks on the playing field will be going ahead on Saturday 5th November.
2022/26
New Model Code of Conduct
Response to MSDC: Wetherden Parish Council are planning to adopt the new Code of Conduct at a future meeting.

  2022/27
Planning Applications validated since the last meeting
No objections to planning applications: 

DC/22/02904 Erection of 1no. dwelling and conversion of existing dwelling to new garage and annex. Serenity Barn, Base Green Road, Wetherden.

DC/22/02896 Change of use and conversion of stables to cattery, installation of solar panels and water treatment plant. Batts Farm, Base Green, Wetherden.
2022/28
To receive finance reports and authorise payments
The finance report for the month ending 31st May 2022 was unanimously  agreed. The bank statement balance stands at £39,640.94. Payments as per the schedule were approved.
Litter picker

109.25

Padlocks

18.95

Bank charges

6.60

Clerk’s salary

399.20

E-on


64.73

 2022/29
Pavilion Enhancements – Locality Budget Funding Award
To be carried out in two stages. A quotation of £450 has been received from Tony at Pantones Painting and Decorating for repainting the Pavilion, repairing, and painting the windows. To support the village, he has offered to do the painting free of his own labour. For a further £428 the decking to be upgraded to non-slip decking leaving £500 to do the interior that includes replacement of the sinks and small kitchenette. 
Also requested the construction of a secure lean to style shed at the back of the Pavilion to enable the football club to roll their white lining marking equipment there rather than in the Pavilion. Second stage is for the plumbing to be carried out. The football club have a number of plumbers and electricians within their team and are willing to give free labour to support the facility they use.

2022/30
Quiet Lanes
Leaflets have been delivered to the remaining houses; applications will be collated and then submitted to Highways and also published in the local newspapers; procedure will take up to two months; no negative responses  received during the consultation process.
2022/31
Village Survey
Discussed earlier in the meeting.
2022/32
CIL bid for play equipment


An application for CIL funding has been submitted for new play equipment 

in the toddlers area. The main play area is in reasonably good condition. 


The broken swings and chains have recently been replaced, with the cost 

being deducted from existing held CIL monies.

2022/33
Update on Footpath 51
Discussed earlier in the meeting.

2022/34
Zero Carbon by 2050


Following a seminar on how to assist parishes with grants, Cllr Lewis to 


initiate discussion with the village hall to look at viable options i.e. 



electric charging points, solar roof panels.



2022/35
To consider common/playing field/projects and concerns



No further matters to discuss.

2022/36
Correspondence


Update on land at the top of Park View: Owner has cleared the 



remaining debris, erected a fence at the rear of 23 Park View and 



constructed a gate across the front of the field.

2022/37
Urgent matters to be ought to the attention of the Council


None.


Date of next meeting


Agreed as Monday 25th July 2022 at 7.30pm. 
With no further business the meeting closed at 9.00pm.

